FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Hi all,

Have residential properties on Aylestone Road LE2 8BJ been taken over by the council, police or a contracted third party, to house convicted criminals and/or youth offenders?

If so, are there details for the addresses (not individuals) please? Some of the actions I heard about in commotions outside pose a genuine concern for public and personal safety and I feel we as residents should have been consulted or at the very least informed.

Thank you
Having checked its systems, Leicester City Council confirms that it or its contracted providers do not manage any properties in that area for such purposes and is advising you of this as required by Section 1(1) of the Act.
In respect of Leicestershire Police, the Council does not hold information regarding their activities, so you will need to contact them directly, via: 

Accessing information | Leicestershire Police (leics.police.uk)
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
